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Message from Bill and Angel Baker 
Hello All! 
Wow, I can’t believe how quickly this year is flying by! Those of us who went to Fun Valley 
with Jim, Jeff and Jerry sure had a great time! I think everyone made it home safely and we’re 
most grateful for that. Unfortunately, Jim Ford was hospitalized while we were away. I 
understand he’s home and recovering at this writing, but please keep him and Ruth in your 
prayers for a continued recovery.  

Again, Mary and Dan are hard at work with publicity and there were several exhibition 
opportunities in June. If your club is struggling, I hope you are taking advantage of these 
chances to show people what our hobby is all about and advertise your lessons. I’m still 
hopeful that some club here in Central District will implement the NEST program so that you 
can bring interested dancers in right away rather than waiting till fall. Also, hopefully you’ve 
contacted Mary about putting your lessons on Groupon. This is a win-win for everyone. The 
district will reimburse you for the full cost of the lessons, so you have nothing to lose! 

There is a lot going on in July: 

July 12th - Spirit of '76 will Celebrate their 40th Anniversary 
July 14th - Fun Timers will Celebrate their 57th Anniversary 
July 24th - Metro Singles will Celebrate their 32nd Anniversary!  
July 19th - Central District will host a "Special Dance" at the Westside Lions Hall to honor 
YOUR CLUB Presidents!!! Please mark this on your calendar and plan to attend!!! We need to 
let our Club Leaders know how very much we appreciate them!!!! We’re holding this dance at 
the Westside Lions Hall from 2-4 PM and we need you there to show your appreciation for 
your club leadership. This is the only thanks they get for a very hard job. This will also be a 
Visit Nine dance!  Wear your club outfits or colors to the dance!!   

The Central District board will be in attendance at all of these events and anniversaries and we 
sure hope to see as many of you there as possible. 

Looking a little further ahead, we’re starting to gear up for our State Fair booth. We didn’t 
have any trouble last year covering the free and less expensive days for the booth, but it was a 
little harder to get folks to work the full price days. I can purchase additional “vendor discount 
passes” for $5 each, but I need to know ASAP!! Give me a call and I’ll be glad to get those 
for you, but I need you to schedule to work a 2 hour shift on one of those days. We can send in 
a check with our contract but its due on 7/7/15, so I’ve got to have an answer by this Friday 
7-3-15. This was another great opportunity to display our hobby, advertise lessons as well as 
sell tickets. The district is spending a significant amount of money for this chance to help our 
clubs. Help us help you by stepping up to work the booth and make sure Renee Gruntmeir, 
district Education Chairman, has all the info about your lessons for the flyer we distribute 
there.  
I think that’s all for now, so until we see you in a square, remember – 
“Life is Just a Dance!” 
Bill and Angel Baker, 2015 CDSDA Presidents 



2015 Oklahoma Square Dance Federation Ticket 
Sales Program Reports: 
Central District would like to thank Robert Orman and Billie Davis for showing the 
beautiful 1966 Ford Mustang at Chandler’s Hog Wild BBQ Festival on June 27th. It 
was our first showing and a big success with over 750 tickets sold for Central 
District. Showing the car is a very selfless contribution Billie and Robert make to 
promote square dancing, vintage cars, and help raise so much money for our clubs 
and the state. 
Thank you to Dusty Miller from Tea Cup Chains for being there. Robert and Billie 
sold tickets for their clubs (too many clubs to remember! Ha!) Bill and Joyce Stout 
from Norman Silver Spurs. Manny Vasquez and Gwen Madden representing around 
6 clubs. The biggest surprising acknowledgment goes to Linda and Bob Wooldridge 
from Fun Timers. They showed up in complete square dance attire and walked 
around in the hot sun, selling ticket after ticket. They kept coming to me to get 10 or 
20 more tickets. I finally told them to take 100 or 200 hundred!! 
We are very proud of all of you guys for being there. Keep selling away…this is a 
BEAUTIFUL car and the Chandler folks couldn’t agree more. The only people who 
didn’t seem interested and refused to buy one ticket were at least a dozen bikers clad 
in all black and wearing boots that strolled by with great purpose to eat BBQ!! It 
was a fun and entertaining day. 
Next car showing is not until September 12 at the Mustang Car Show in where else, 
Mustang. 

Contributed by Suzanne and Ken Morris….Ticket Chair people also state they ordered 
5,000 more tickets to distribute to the clubs 

Mustang Info:  The Grand Prize for the 2015 OSDF Ticket Sales program is a beautiful light 
blue 1966 Mustang in "showroom new" condition.  The Mustang comes equipped with a 200 
CID 6 cylinder engine, automatic transmission, pony interior, and white vinyl bucket seats 
trimmed in light blue.  It has blue carpet and a wood grain dash with matching steering wheel.  
This Mustang has undergone a total restoration with less than 100 miles on the engine since 
restoration.  
      The 2015 Tickets Sales program chairmen are Ken and Suzanne Morris.  You can contact 
Ken and Suzanne Morris for questions about the Ticket Sales Program at: 
TicketChairman@cdsda.com, sumostudio@cox.net or at 405-340-6364      

Our Square Dance Community lost: 
Doris Argo, wife of Raymond Argo, both of whom were former square and round dancers in 
Central District, passed away Saturday morning, June 20, at the age of 85 from and extended 
illness.  Her services were at 2 pm, Tuesday, June 23, at Sunny Lane Funeral Home, 4000 SE 
29th Street.   



Marva Phillips passed away this month.  Fred Muehlhaeulser sent us information regarding 
Marva’s passing.  Her cancer came back and she was not able to win the battle this time.  She 
was a member of Single Squares and Swinging Rebels. 
These two individuals will be missed by all.   
 

Oklahomans in Fun Valley CO: 
 
This is the group from Oklahoma that represented us at Fun Valley CO.  We all had a great 
time with a week’s worth of great dancing and making new friends.  The gang went rainbow 
trout fishing, played polish horseshoes and regular horse shoes and a round of mini golf (with 
really cute caddies).  The dancers also went to a “horse race” and placed bets on the “best 
horses”.  Win, Lose or Draw.  Everyone had a blast.  A special thank-you to Jeff and Niecy 
Holley and Jerry and Gayle Stover for calling great plus dancing and Jim and Georgianne 
Couey for round dance cueing.  Next year put it on your calendar and come and join us.  Fliers 
will be posted closer to the event in June 2016 
 

 
 

Chandler Hog Wild Bar-B-Que 
 

    It was overheard at the Mustang Showing, Robert telling Linda that 
“she could sell ice cubes in Alaska!” Way to go Linda and Bob Wooldridge on your ticket sales. 

  



 

                   
 
 
That’s how you sell Tickets Robert Orman and Billie Davis.  Per Suzanne and Ken Morris we are doing 
very well at selling our tickets for the chance to win this beautiful Mustang.  
 
 

Publicity Director Report: 
 
 
Don’t forget to check out the Facebook page “Central District Square Dance 
Association” for information on Exhibitions, Anniversaries, pictures, etc. 
 
June was filled with some fun exhibitions. We encourage you to participate in these 
when you have the opportunity. They are a lot of fun.  
 
We don’t have any exhibitions scheduled for July or August right now. We will let you 
know if something gets scheduled.  
 
June Exhibition:  
 
June 12th – Delta Dental Employee Recognition Event – Centennial Building, State 
Fair Grounds – Thank you to Jim Howard for calling and all the dancers who 
participated in this event. They had a great time. We just need to teach some of our 
dancers that only one person at a time hula hoops. LOL 
 
June 16th – Mustang Library – Jim Howard did a great job calling and providing the 
history of square dancing to those in attendance. Thank you to all the dancers who 

participated in this event. 
 
June 20th – Shawnee Trail Days – 
Downtown Shawnee – Wow was it hot in 
Shawnee on the 20th and we danced in the 
street. Great job calling by Jim Woolsey. A 
big thank you to the Shawnee Square 8’s 
club for all the members who came out for 
this event. Thank you also to those who 
drove from OK City to help promote our 
hobby.  



 
June 27th – Meeker Pecan Festival and 50th Anniversary of their Rodeo – Shawnee 
Square 8s once again stepped up to promote our hobby and their club by participating 
in the parade and then dancing at the Meeker Pecan Festival on Saturday. Thank you 
to all who made this such a success. A special thank you to Jim Woolsey for calling. 
 
LESSONS – per Mary and Dan Reznicek:  
I have received no requests to post lessons on the Groupon and Living Social sites 
for those clubs beginning lessons in the fall. This is a great way to have information 
about your lessons sent to thousands of people. The notice will be open for two 
months prior to lessons so we have to post them as soon as possible to meet his 
deadline.  
Please consider giving this a try. You have nothing to lose and everything to 
gain by the large exposure. 
 
Thank you again for all the support you give us. We appreciate you! 
 
Dan and Mary Reznicek, Publicity Director 
 
“Like” our Facebook page – “Central District Square Dance Association” 
 
 

July Exhibition Opportunities:  
 
None scheduled at this time.  If you have something your club is participating in and 
need extra dancers please let Sonya Saville Jones or Mary Reznicek, our fabulous 
web master and awesome publicity director, know and they will get the info out on our 
web site and offer any other assistance you might need. 
 

Singles: HASSDA 
No report for this month 
 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

2015 Blood Drive: 
 
We continue to encourage all of our dancing friends to support the Central District blood drive donation 
account at the Oklahoma Blood Institute, 901 N. Lincoln Blvd.  Remember blood can be donated 
anytime and we encourage all of you to donate any time at any of the OBI blood donation centers 

located in Oklahoma City, Edmond and Norman.  There is a list of state-wide 
donation sites on the OBI web site. OBI requests you call ahead to make an 
appointment but they will accept your donation if you don't made an 
appointment.  When you donate, be sure to tell them that your donation is for 
the Central District Square Dance Association. 
       Blood from any square dancer or round dancer donor that donates to our 
account can use the blood for themselves or their families.   



       If you need additional information please contact Verlin or Karla Bell.  They can be reached at: 
BloodDrive@cdsda.com  or 405-990-6984.  They ask that you please notify them if you have donated 
so that they can keep a record of the donations.  

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Message from Sonya Savell-Jones, Webmaster: 

Have a Wonderful and SAFE 4th of July – Until next time, Loads and Loads of 
Love, Yellow Rocks and Kisses!!!!!!! 

 
 
 
 

 
Message from Verlin and Karla Bell, Newsletter 
Directors:  
 
We returned from our 3 week vacation last Saturday so you did not received the 
first call for articles for the July edition.  Cell phone, internet and e-mail was 
difficult where we were and we moved around a lot.  Thanks to all of you for 
your newsletters and articles.  If you have anything you would like to see in the 
paper please let us know.  Your input is valuable because after all it is your 
newsletter and we are here to serve you and the clubs.    
 
Verlin and Karla Bell, Newsletter Director 
 
 

Laughter is the Best Medicine! 
 

  

BUBBA AND JIMMY JOE 
One day, Jimmy Joe was walking down Main Street when he saw his buddy 
Bubba driving a brand new pickup. Bubba pulled up to him with a wide grin. 
"Bubba, where'd you get that truck?!?" 
"Bobby Sue gave it to me" Bubba replied. 
"She gave it to you? I knew she was kinda sweet on ya, but a new truck 
"Well, Jimmy Joe, let me tell you what happened. 



We were driving out on County Road 6, in the middle of nowhere. 
Sue pulled off the road, put the truck in 4-wheel drive, and headed 
in to the woods. She parked the truck, got out, threw off all her clothes and said, 
'”Bubba, take whatever you want'. So I took the truck!" 
"Bubba, you're a smart man!. Them clothes woulda never fit you". 
 
 
 

Recipe of the Month:   
 
This is a popular broccoli salad made with Ramen noodles and a seasoned sweet 
and sour dressing. 

Ingredients 

• 1 pound broccoli slaw (sold in a bag in the produce department) 
• 1 cup sunflower seeds 
• 1 cup chopped onions 
• 2 packages beef Ramen noodles 
• 1/2 cup granulated sugar 
• 1/2 cup vinegar 
• 1/2 cup vegetable oil 
• cayenne pepper (a few shakes) 

Great for these hot summer days.  Serve cold.  

 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
July Club News: 
 

ARISTOCRATS PLUS -  
 
30th anniversary dance June 29th 2015 – Theme was red, white and blue 
 
Aristocrats Plus held our 30th Anniversary on June 29th. What a great turnout of dancers and 
callers. Thank you to Jim Howard and all the Callers who made the night so much fun.  Lots of 
red, white and blue in every square. 
 
We have enjoyed dancing with other clubs this month and will continue to do that in July. 
Many of us are also planning to attend the Route 66 Jamboree in Elk City. We always have a 
great time at that event.  

http://southernfood.about.com/video/No-Cry-Onion-Chopping.htm


 
If you like fast-paced dancing and having fun, join Aristocrats Plus at the Westside Lions Hall 
on the 1st and 3rd Monday nights of the month with a workshop at 7:00 pm and the Grand 
March at 7:30 pm. Come as you are - we will show you a good time! 
 
Dan and Mary Reznicek, President   Jim and DeDe Howard, Caller 

 
 

*CIRCLE 8:    

The dance in April for our anniversary was great and we appreciate everyone coming 
to help us celebrate.  We had a great time.   
 
Submitted by Vicki Geis   
Tom and Vicki Geis, President Circle 8 
 
 
 
 

DANCING SHADOWS ROUND DANCE CLUB:   
 

  
 
DANCING SHADOWS: 
We are back from Fun Valley (which was a great time) and ready to get back to 
work planning for the summer.  Hope everyone that went to the Nationals had a 
good time. Starting on July 15, we will have beginning rounds at Linwood UMC. 
Beginning 2 step and waltz. They will be on Wednesday nights from 7-9 pm. 
Flyer on the web site.  We dance on Monday nights from 6:30 to 8:30 pm. Come 
join us and we promise you a good time on the dance floor. 
 
Jim & Georgianne Couey, Cuers/Instructors 
 



HEARTLAND DANCERS: 
 
Hello to all CD dancers.  We had a great time at Fun Valley.  Thanks to all of you 
who joined us and made the week the fun vacation that it was.  We will continue 
to dance on 1st thru 4th Thursdays from 6:30 -8:30 pm at Linwood UMC so 
come join us for a fun evening of dancing.  There are lots of other dances with 
the other CD clubs this summer so if you want to dance, there are plenty of 
dances to go around. 
 
On July 15, we will be joining with Dancing Shadows R/D Club to offer 
beginning round dance lessons on Wednesday nights from 7-9 pm.(Flyer on CD 
web site.  If you have a chance, come join us on the dance floor.  See you in a 
circle soon. 
 
Jim & Georgianne Couey, Cuers/Instructors 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

*DOUBLE NICKLE SQUARES:   

“Like” us on Facebook”: 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Double-Nickle-Square-Dance-Club/177963418925448   
 

DOUBLE NICKLE SQUARE DANCE 
CLUB 

GRAND SQUARE NEWS for July 2015   
 
Double Nickle dancers dance every Thursday afternoon from 1:00 to 3:00 
p.m. at the Will Rogers Senior Citizens Center, 3501 Pat Murphy Drive, in 
the Will Rogers Park Complex here in Oklahoma City.   
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Double-Nickle-Square-Dance-Club/177963418925448


 Double Nickle’s newest members Richie and Sharon.   
 
“Everything is funny as long as it is happening to someone else.”—Will Rogers   
LESSONS + YOU + LINE DANCING + GOOD FRIENDS + FUN = DOUBLE NICKLE 
SQUARE DANCE 
Robert Fink, President, Lura Fink, Secretary      
Andy Turner and John and Teresa Thompson, Callers  
 

 

  
 
  

FUN TIMERS:                   
 
FUN TIMERS JULY NEWS                                                                             HAPPY FORTH OF JULY 
  
Fun Timers finished lessons in June, and welcomed their new dancers into the club with a fun 
time.  (The eggs were really hard boiled but they did not know that and it was fun.) Enjoyed a 
visit by Central District Presidents, Bill and Angel Baker, to present educational materials. 
Thank you to caller, Bob Thomas, for his time and teaching. One of the newest members is a 
teenager. Remember, you do not have to be a Senior Citizen to dance at Fun Timers! 
  
Caller Bob also took experienced dancers through all the Plus movements during Mainstream 
lessons and the club had a great celebration dance to finish those lessons. Our dances on 2nd 
and 4th Tuesdays and will now include some plus tips each night. 
  
ALL CENTRAL DISTRICT SQUARE DANCERS are invited to FUN TIMERS 57th ANNIVERSARY 
dance on JULY 14th at 7 PM, at the Midwest City Senior Citizen Center. The club began dancing 
on July 8, 1958. At first, the many callers that belonged to the club called, then it was narrowed 
down to Jim (Hellen) Howard Sr. Upon his retirement in 1995, Henry (Barbara) Israel became the 
caller. After his retirement, Bob (Melissa) Thomas started calling for the club in October of 2013. 
  
A committee is busy making plans for this special dance. The club scrapbooks from the 
beginning forward will be on display. Club members will be sporting their new club outfits. Our 
dances have no charge but there will be tickets on sale for door prize drawings. All are welcome 
to come and you are encouraged to bring your club caller to join the festivities. Grand March is 
at 7 PM. 
  
The theme for the June 28th dance is Money, Money, Money. Not sure what the hosts have in 
the bank for that one but will surely be fun. 
  
August 11th is the date for the club's annual Hawaiian dance. It is always beautiful and fun. 
  
Any time you are out in Midwest City, check out the marque at the Community Center. There will 
be an announcement soon about Fun Timers lessons that will be beginning September 15th. 
  



Fun Timers has their own web site with current updates on activities. Be sure and check it out for 
details about the club. Fun Timers dance 2nd and 4th Tuesdays at 7 PM at the Midwest City Senior 
Citizens Center with Bob Thomas calling. Ron and Sandy Johnson, President 
 
 
 

Happy Tracks                                                                  
 
 
Wonderful Month of June - we were busting at our seams on the 25th with 4 visitors from Berlin, 
Germany and 1 (Eric) from California. As always, we had a blast and look forward to dancing 
with all of you soon!! 
 
Plus lessons are going very strong. . . . (we, Sonya, is looking into obtaining Nicoma Park) so 
we have some room to maneuver. . . . Great attendance at the lessons just seems no matter 
where she calls, cues, or teaches, you are sure to go home with a smile on your face. 
 
Keep watch on the website (www.HappyTracksSquareDanceClub.com / www.cdsda.com )  we 
have some "Special" Events coming up and they will get posted on the Calendar.  We love 
visitors and welcome you with open arms. (Yellow Rocks).   
 
July 23rd will be our first switch dancer position.  All the men will dance the bells, and all the 
girls will dance the beau parts!!!  Will be very exciting!!!!!  Loads of Love, Laughs & Yellow 
Rocks!!!  Come on out and join in the fun.  No Charge for admission!!!! 
 
Welcome Bill & Cindy Price along with Chris & Brenda Stramski our newest Happy Tracks 
Members!!!! 
 
Welcome back Stacey Palmer!!!  -  We missed you!!! 
 
Nicoma Park Community Center:  2nd & 4th Thursday (7:00 - 9:00pm)  Casual Dress. 
 
Steve & Stacey Palmer, President 

Sonya Savell-Jones, Caller/Cuer/Lines 
 
  
 

KALICO KAPERS:   
  

  We would love for you to dance with us! We dance the first and third 
Thursdays at the Westside Lions Club, 4135 NW 10th Street, OKC. Our caller is Jerry 

and 
Gayle Stover. We are a DBD/Plus club but offer a variety of dance levels. 

From 7-7:30, C-1 / 7:30-9:30, DBD/Plus with rounds between tips / and at 9:30 A-2 Star 
Tip. 

For more information contact Secretary Joe Roberson, (405) 702-4441. 
President: Ralph Jenner/Laverne Winn, 366-8403, Lavernewinn@aol.com 

  
 

 
 

http://www.happytrackssquaredanceclub.com/
http://www.cdsda.com/
tel:%28405%29%20702-4441
mailto:Lavernewinn@aol.com


 
 
 

METRO SINGLES 
 
METRO SINGLES 
Westside Lions Hall     Caller: Danny and Sharon Payne 
4135 N.W. 10th Street    Cuer: Sonya and Terry Savell Jones 
 
We dance the 2nd and 4th Friday, Rounds 7:00 ~ Square Dance Workshop 7:30 ~ Grand March 
8:00 PM. We also have an ‘A’ Tip after the regular dance is over. 
 
THEME DANCES: 
 

JULY 24TH     HAPPY 32ND ANNIVERSARY 
Please come celebrate with Metro Singles our 32nd Anniversary. There will be great 
Fellowship, Fun Dancing with lots of Food and Door Prizes. 
 
We love visitors married or single don’t matter, please come dance with us.  If we are having a 
THEME DANCE you can wear a costume or Square Dance attire, come join the fun. Metro is 
Casual now until September, except for our Anniversary Dance. Metro is making all of our 
dances more exciting, come and do the flag salute and a prayer with us before each dance. 
Give thanks for everything that GOD does for us and help him when you can, don’t let 
him do all the work.  
 
Robert, President, 556-1116 
                                       

 
 
  



NATIONAL COWBOY HALL OF FAME:           

 
 
National Cowboy Hall of Fame dancers are enjoying the summer dancing with other 
clubs. We will resume practice on our new routine in September. 
 
If you are interested in being part of this great group, contact Jim or DeDe Howard. 
 
We performed at the Jamboree this past month at the Swing Club.  If you missed keep 
watching and we will post our next performance so you can come watch us.  We 
absolutely love to entertain you.  
 
Dede Howard and Karla Bell volunteered their time to make two beautiful handmade 
quilts in the month of June.  They are both queen size one is for all of you OU fans 
and the other is for all of you OSU fans.  They each have matching throw pillows.   
 
We are trying to raise money for the Nationals held in Des Moines Ia to help offset 
some of our traveling and motel costs for our members. 
The tickets are a dollar ($1.00) a piece.  What a deal.   
 
Contact Dede Howard at 405-570-0799, Karla Bell at 405-990-6985 or any member of 
Cowboy Square Dance Exhibition group to donate to our trip.   
  
 
Submitted by Mary Reznicek 
 
Carl and Bobbie Wilson, President            Jim and DeDe Howard, Caller 
 



.  
       
        
 
 

NORMAN SILVER SPUR, INC:   
 

Dance 1st and 3rd Saturdays at the recreation hall at Irving Middle School just south of 
Vicksburg and Alameda in Norman.  Our dance starts at 7 PM.  We always welcome visitors with 
smile. Come join the fun in Norman. 

 

Bill and Joyce Stout, President                           Bob and Melissa Thomas, Caller 
 
 
 

SHAWNEE SQUARE EIGHTS:                                            
 
Dancers in Shawnee have enjoyed a very busy month.  Members 
participated in exhibitions at Delta Dental on 6/12, Mustang Library on 
6/16, Shawnee Trail Days on 6/20, and even had a float in the parade 
followed by an exhibition at the Meeker Pecan Festival on 6/27.  Several 
couples also attended Aristocrats Plus Anniversary Dance on 6/29. 
  
Club members voted to dress casual through the month of September.  
We continue to sell state tickets and still welcome any and all visitors on 
the 2nd and 4th Saturday of the month.  We dance at the Senior Center, 
401 North Bell in Shawnee.  Our caller is Jim Woolsey and our Cuer is 
Jim Couey. 





 We will remember:  
Our 40 years with all of our friends, and our callers, 

Mike McCormick, Stan Reubel, and Jeff Holley 
(22 years!) 
 

In honor of or 40 years, PICK YOUR own 40’s Theme … 
Be a sailor, soldier, wife & mother … Support the War 
Effort … Be a business man … Be a Teacher! 
 Join us for a Silent (shhhhh!) Auction, Sack Auction, 
and a 50/50 pot at halftime. Have a dish-or-two of 
home-made Ice Cream! Enjoy the food, hospitality, 
and the Dancing. 

Rounds @ 6:30 PM, WS @ 7:00 PM, & Grand March 
@ 7:30 PM 

OKC Swing Club, 4361 NW 50th St, OKC (North of OK Sta. 
BBQ) 
  

Jeff & Niecy Holley, Caller   
Jim & Georgianne Couey, Cuer/Instructor 

 .   
«»«»«»«»«»«»«»«»«» 

 
♫ ♫ ♫ ♫ ♫ ♫ ♫ ♫ 

 
July 27th: Take me out to the Ball Game 

 
        This is always an enjoyable dance every year! Pick your favorite team colors, and 
come sing that old favorite ‘Take me out to the ballgame!’  
        And a reminder, as a baseball night, part of the fun will be enjoying the food that 
you would be having at the ballpark … you know, hot dogs with chili, maybe some cheese 
nachos, and other baseball types of food! I hope no one is getting tired of Hot Dogs and 
Chili… but if you are, we’ll help eat your share!  

Batter up! 

 
                     

 
…………………………………………. 

 “If there are no dogs in heaven, then when I die I want to go where they went.” 



         ~ Will Rogers ~ 
«»«»«»«»«»«»«»«»«» 

  President:  Bob and Beverly Ebey, Baabeebeee@aol.com  
Caller:  Jeff and Niecy Holley    
Cuer/Instructor:  Jim and Georgianne Couey 
 
Submitted by the Spirit of ’76 Reporter for the members of Spirit 
 

Catch the Spirit’ 
 

Bob Ebey 
Spirit of ’76 NL editor 
 
 

SWINGING REBELS:   
We are having a special dance July 31st. It’s the fifth Friday so hopefully everyone can attend.  
It is a silly song dangle dance. You will have a chance to earn a couple of dangles.  We’ll be 
dancing to old silly songs which will be fun.  $5.00 for nonmembers. See flyer. 

We want to thank Jonathan Marshall for calling for us at our last dance.  He did a great job 
and everyone had a good time. 

We will be going to casual attire for the summer at our first dance in July.  

July 10 –“Summer Breeze” workshop 7:00 Grand March 8:00; we are having ice cream 
sundaes. 

July 24 – “Regular Dance” work shop 7:00 Grand March 8:00  

July 31- “Sizzlin Summer Silly Songs/Dangle Dance” See flyer. 

We look forward to seeing you in a square soon!  We dance the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each 
month at the Warr Acres Community Center, 4301 n Ann Arbor, Warr Acres, OK. 

Check out our website at:  SwingingRebelsOKC.org.  It has a lot of great information including 
our calendar of events, contacts, old newsletters, FAQ’s, pictures of dances, etc.  Also join our 
Facebook page:  Swinging Rebels and Friends! 

Submitted by Dorothy Alleman 

Caller:  Cecil and Barbara Burton 

President: Art and Stephanie Wojczynski 728-0753  

mailto:Baabeebeee@aol.com


 

TEACUP CHAINS SQUARE DANCE CLUB:   
 
A group of us just returned from a wonderful week at Fun Valley. We square danced and then 
square danced some more. Jeff and Jerry Stover really challenged us in the afternoon 
workshops. We also managed to squeeze in a lot of fun and games. A big thank you to Mike 
McCormick for calling at our June 6th dance in Jeff’s absence.  
 
We had a very fun Hawaiian Dance on June 20th. We had almost as many visitors as members, 
and not just from other local clubs, but one visitor all the way from California and a couple 
from Massachusetts. 
 
We will not be having a dance on our regular dance night, Saturday, July 4th. 
 
We don’t want to miss the opportunity of celebrating Independence Day so our July 18th dance 
will be a Red, White, and Blue Mix-Up Dance. It will be interesting to see what mix-up tricks 
Jeff has up his sleeve. We can always count on Jeff to make our dances very fun. Come join us 
looking casually patriotic. Casual attire is the norm for our summer dances.  
 
Several of our members, including Jeff and Niecy, will be leaving August 1st on an Alaska 
square dancing cruise. Mike McCormick will be filling in as our guest caller at our August 1st  
casual dance. Thanks so much Mike! 
 
Planning is also underway for our 24th Anniversary Dance! Watch for details soon and  
reserve August 29th to come celebrate with us. 
  
We normally dance on the first and third Saturday of each month at Peace Lutheran Church at 
2600 East Danforth Road, (west of Coltrane), in Edmond. Workshop begins at 7:00 P.M. and 
Grand March is at 7:30 P.M. We'd love to have you join us.  
  
Hope to see you in a square soon!  
 
Submitted by: Rich & Gail Hammervold, Secretary  
President: Gary & Barbara Sparks  
Callers: Jeff and Niecy Holley  
 
 

Territorial Squares:                                                            
 
Territorial Squares.  Welcome to sunny Guthrie.  What a difference a month makes.  Election 
of new officer for the July 2015 to June 2016 period have been finalized.  They are: 
President   Phyllis Johnston 
Vice President   John & Glynda Reppond 
Treasurer   Teresa Higdon 
Secretary   Glynda Reppond 
Public Relations  Vicky McDowell 
Reporter   Andy Turner 



 
Our first dance of July will be on the 11th and it will be our Patriotic Dance.  A regular dance 
will be held on July 25th.  Visitors are always welcome.  Workshop is at 7 pm and the dance 
will start at 7:30 pm. 
 
Jeff & Niecy Holley, Caller                                        Phyllis Johnston, President  
 
 
 
Miscellaneous:   
 
Greetings and encouragement from your Central District Ad Chair   Jim and Ruth Ford  
  
It is indeed our pleasure to serve as the 2015 CD Ad Chair and we continue to looking forward to 
this year’s Ad Campaign.  Ad packets distributed to each CD Club at the Spring Conclave 
contained all information needed for your club members to sell Ads.  Please make copies of 
layouts, etc. as needed.   
 
Ads must be camera ready.  No writing, staples, tape, etc., on the Ads, and only one Ad per layout.   
 
          There are no changes from the 2014 Ad Campaign.  Same as last year...Size and Cost. 
 “A”` Full page, black and white,  $150.00 color, $200.00 
 “B” Half page, black and white, $  80.00  color, $105.00 
 “C” 1 / 4 page, black and white, $  55.00  color, $  75.00 
 “D” 1 / 8 page, black and white. $  35.00  color, $  50.00   
                                   

      Advertisers will make their checks payable to your club.  
Central District Ad Turn-in is August 2, Bowlware Hall, 1:00 – 4:00 PM.  

Please bring all Ads, the control sheet and one club check payable to Central District. 
 

          It’s “Happy Selling!”  Give us a call if you need assistance, 405-942-3456 
.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Take Note: 
Norman Silver Spur and Teacup Chains will Cancel their dance on the 4th of July so all can 
enjoy the wonderful celebration with Family and Friends.  They will be back at their regular time 
on the 18th! 

July 10th & 11th - Route 66 Jamboree will be in full swing!!!  Safe travels to all that will be 
attending!!! 

July 12th - Spirit of '76 will Celebrate their 40th Anniversary 
July 14th - Fun Timers will Celebrate their 57th Anniversary 
July 24th - Metro Singles will Celebrate their 32nd Anniversary 

July 19th - Central District will host a "Special Dance" at the Westside Lions Hall to honor YOUR 
CLUB Presidents Dance!!!  Please mark this on your calendar and plan to attend!!!  We need to 
let our Club Leaders know how so very much we appreciate them!!!!  This will also be a Visit 
Nine dance! 

Last but certainly not least - Swinging Rebels will host a special "Dangle Dance" July 31st!  This is a 
5th Saturday so all should be able to attend and collect those dangles!!!  

Attachments:

Cowboy Fundraiser Flyer (Drawing to be held: NOVEMBER 9th, 2015

Fun Timers 57th Anniversary Flyer

Metro Singles 32nd Anniversary Flyer

Route 66 Jamboree Flyer

Spirit of '76 40th Anniversary Flyer

Swinging Rebels 5th Friday Dangle Dance Flyer


	Message from Verlin and Karla Bell, Newsletter Directors:
	We returned from our 3 week vacation last Saturday so you did not received the first call for articles for the July edition.  Cell phone, internet and e-mail was difficult where we were and we moved around a lot.  Thanks to all of you for your newslet...
	Laughter is the Best Medicine!
	Ingredients





